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Monthly meetings are held 

on the second Tuesday of each 

month at 7pm. We meet at the 

Baptist Church on 60 Hastings 

Dr . Dartmouth, NS 

April Event; 
This is an advance notice of the April 14th at 7 pm meeting which will 

consist of a monthly challenge (suggested by Bob Baird) of a tote with 

wood no thicker than 5/8 inch but any size and shape and for any purpose, 

toys, tools, garden supplies or beer. The main presentation for the evening 

will be Kevin Hurst of Lee Valley who will give a demo/presentation on 

hand planes. 

The March meeting of AWA was our AGM. The  member of the Nominating 

Committee  would like to take this spot to thank those who volunteered to 

serve on the board. Your generosity of time and efforts  will be greatly 

appreciated by the board and AWA members. 

 

Past Chair   - Don Shubaly -  remaining 

Chair          -  Gary Dumas  - remaining for a second term 

Vice Chair  -  Steven Parsons – new 

Secretary    -  Mary Elizabeth O’Toole  - new 

Registrar     -  Debra Hickey  - remaining 

Treasurer    - Ken Miller remaining – assisted by Dick Jamer – new 

Events  Co-ordinator – John Wood – new 

       Volunteers to help him –Phil Carter, Bob Baird, Mary Elizabeth O’Toole. 

Librarian   -  Neil Cronk  - Continuing  

Photographer – Mike Childerhose – a new position. 

Newsletter   - Stan Salsman – remaining 

Directors     - Doug MacIntosh, Roy Hirtle, Phil Carter. Brad Holley, 

                      Bob Baird 

 

Nominating Committee, Gene Nurse, Stan Salsman and Tom Patterson 

A bit of News 

We are sorry to hear that one of 

our members, Graham McCulloch 

has been in hospital. He had 

pneumonia and congestive heart 

failure. After two weeks in 

hospital he is recuperating at 

home. 

Free 

I have plans for the seat and arm 

scrole for a Windsor chair. These 

plans and angles were drawn by 

John Dunbar a renowned wood 

worker. AWA sponsored John for 

a weekend workshop here in 

Halifax. 

                             Stan 

 
Plans are to scale: 

 

If you would like this I will have 

it at the next meeting on the 

14thor you can give me a call. 

902-455-6687      Stan 
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Trivia item; 

 

The coffin for King Richard 111 was made by a Canadian Woodworker living in London, UK.  Michael Ibsen 

was also a direct descendent, 17
th

 generation of King Richards sister. 

AWA Board of Directors 2015-2016 
Gary Dumas Chairman 466-7749 garyd@accesswave.ca 

Steve Parsons Vice Chairman 427-4966 snips56@yahoo.com 

Don Shubaly Past Chairman 445-4625 shubes@ns.sympatico.ca 

Mary Elizabeth O'Tool Secretary 827-4966 meotoole@yahoo.com 

Ken Miller Treasurer 445-3055 kenmiller@ns.sympatico.ca 

Stan Salsman Communication 455-6687 stan.salsman@ns.sympatico.ca 

John Wood Events Coordinator 497-7346 john.woods@minasenergy.com 

Debra Hickey Registrer 209-5940 debra.hickey@pwgsc.ca 

Neil Cronk Librarian 446-7782 neilcronk@gmail.com 

Doug MacIntosh Director 429-1623 macintosh_doug@ns.sympatico.ca 

Bob Baird Director 434-3703 robertbaird46@hotmail.com 

Roy Hirtle Director 460-9969 rhirtle@gmail.com 

Brad Holley Director 789-9397 bradeholley@hotmail.com 

Phil Carter Director 477-4467 phil.carter@bellaliant.net 

Don Shubaly Webmaster 445-4625 shubes@ns.sympatico.ca 
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